in Ontario and offered significant adjustments to the
pricing system in an effort to respond to U.S. concerns.

On August 5, 1993, Canada and the United States reached
final agreement in the Canada-U.S. beer dispute, thus
resolving the issues arising out of the GATT panel report,
and put into place the Memorandum of Understanding on
Provincial Beer Marketing Practices (MOU).

In December 1993, the United States requested consultations
to discuss Quebec’s intention to introduce a minimum price

for beer.

These consultations began on February 3, 1994, and were held
in conjunction with a previously planned review of the MOU.
At the consultations, the United States raised concerns
about the MOU’s implementation in several provinces,
focussing on British Columbia and Quebec. Officials from
both these provinces took part in discussions.

On April 29, 1994, consultations ended successfully with an
exchange of letters that addressed U.S. concerns and
detailed specific measures to be taken by Quebec and British

Columbia.




